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TOWN OF VALDESE 
TOWN COUNCIL REGULAR MEETING 
February 6, 2023 
 
The Town of Valdese Town Council met on Monday, February 6, 2023, at 6:00 p.m., in the Town Council 
Chambers at Town Hall, 102 Massel Avenue SW, Valdese, North Carolina.  The following were present:  
Mayor Charles Watts, Mayor Pro Tem Frances Hildebran, Councilwoman Rexanna Lowman, Councilman 
Tim Skidmore, Councilman Tim Barus, and Councilman Paul Mears. Also present were: Town Attorney Tim 
Swanson, Town Manager Seth Eckard, Assistant Town Manager/CFO Bo Weichel, Town Clerk Jessica 
Lail, and various Department Heads.  
 
Absent:  
 
A quorum was present. 
 
Mayor Watts called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. He offered the invocation and led in the Pledge of 
Allegiance to the Flag.  
 
OPEN FORUM/PUBLIC COMMENT:  
 
RECOGNITION OF THE DRAUGHN HIGH SCHOOL FOOTBALL & CHEERLEADING TEAM: Parks & 
Recreation Director David Andersen recognized the Draughn High School football team, who was 13 – 2 
overall, first-ever conference title for DHS, Western 1A, regional runner-ups, and lost to Mount Airy, who 
ended up winning the State Championship.  Mr. Andersen introduced Head Football Coach Chris Powell.  
Coach Powell shared that out of 55 all-county players, 20 were from DHS.  Coach Powell thanked the 
Council for their support and for recognizing the team.  Members of the Council thanked the coaches, 
players, and parents. DHS Principal Jeanene Burris also shared a few words and thanked the football 
players. Coach Powell thanked the Valdese Police and Fire Department for all they have done to support 
their season.  The Cheerleaders could not attend the meeting.  
 
Mayor Pro Tem Frances Hildebran read the Rules & Procedures for Public Comment:  
 
Rule 5.   Public Comment    
Any individual or group who wishes to address the council shall inform the town clerk, any time prior to the 
start of the meeting, and provide their name, address and subject matter about which they wish to speak.  
Comments should be limited to five minutes per speaker.   
 
No comments from the public. 
 
CONSENT AGENDA: (enacted by one motion) 
 
APPROVED REGULAR MEETING MINUTES OF JANAURY 9, 2023 
 
Councilwoman Hildebran made a motion to approve the aforementioned items on the Consent Agenda, 
seconded by Councilman Barus.  The vote was unanimous. 
 
End Consent Agenda 
 
ITEMS REMOVED FROM CONSENT AGENDA: None 
 
INTRODUCTION OF NEW EMPLOYEES: Police Chief Jack Moss introduced new Police Officer Andrew 
Smith, and Public Works Director Allen Hudson introduced new Utility Field Technician Nicholas David.  
 
APPROVED BID FOR MAIN STREET CURB REPLACEMENT & PAINTING: Public Works Director Allen 
Hudson shared a presentation on the need for curb replacement and painting of the curbs and crosswalks.  
Mr. Hudson explained that the paint was chipping off, and the top edge of the sidewalks was deteriorating. 
Mr. Hudson shared that approximately 90 feet of the curbing would be completely replaced.  Mr. Hudson 
sought out bids and recommends using Jimmy Coffee Concrete for the curb replacement in the amount of 
$3,400 and Hickory Sealing & Striping for the curb/crosswalk painting in the amount of $8,490.   
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Councilwoman Lowman made a motion to accept the bid from Jimmy Coffee Concrete, for Curb 
Replacement, in the amount of $3,400, and to Hickory Sealing & Striping, for Crosswalks & Curb Painting, 
in the amount of $8,490, seconded by Councilman Barus. The vote was unanimous. 
 
APPROVED CHRISTMAS DECORATION IMPROVEMENTS: Community Affairs Director Morrissa Angi 
shared a proposal to enhance the Christmas decorations downtown.  Ms. Angi shared the following 
presentation: 
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Town Manager Seth Eckard explained that we are considering this now because the Christmas decorations 
are cheaper now versus waiting until the Christmas season. Councilman Barus shared that many 
constituents have commented to him about wanting to see more lights. Councilman Barus asked if we were 
replacing the garland around the light poles. Public Works Director Allen Hudson explained that every year 
we replace 10-20 pieces of garland that look bad and repurpose them in other areas if it is still usable. Mr. 
Eckard shared that our yearly Christmas budget is to maintain what we currently have. Councilman Barus 
thanked the Public Works team for putting up all the decorations. Councilwoman Lowman is excited about 
the photo opportunities.   Councilwoman Hildebran shared that in her affiliation with the Town for 40-plus 
years, there had always been an issue and complaints with the Christmas decorations, and expressed the 
importance of setting aside money to go towards updating. Councilman Mears shared that he is not 
opposed to enhancing the decorations at the facilities, but wants to see the downtown area improved and 
asked if it was possible to get businesses involved in sponsoring Christmas trees. Ms. Angi shared that 
businesses get involved by decorating their windows. Mr. Eckard explained that access to power on Main 
Street limits us. Councilman Mears and Councilman Barus feel we could use two photo opportunities at 
both ends of the Town. Councilman Barus thanked Ms. Angi for putting this together as requested. 
 
Councilwoman Lowman made a motion to approve the Christmas decoration improvements in the amount 
of $35,750, seconded by Councilman Skidmore. The vote was unanimous. 
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APPROVED BUDGET AMENDMENTS: Assistant Town Manager/CFO Bo Weichel presented the following 
Budget Amendments: 

 
.  
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Councilman Mears made a motion to approve the aforementioned budget amendments, seconded by 
Councilwoman Hildebran. The vote was unanimous.  
 
MANAGER’S REPORT: Town Manager Seth Eckard made the following announcements: 
 
Concerts at the Rock presents: Joe Mullins & the Radio Ramblers, Saturday, March 4, 2023, at 7:30 p.m. 
 
MAYOR AND COUNCIL COMMENTS: Councilwoman Lowman went to see Old Colony Players Beauty 
and the Beast, Jr. and was so impressed by the talent. The cast members were 18 years old and under. 
Councilwoman Hildebran also went and was very impressed as well.   
 
Councilwoman Hildebran thanked Morrissa Angi, Annie Hogan, and the staff involved in the Newsletter that 
just went out to citizens and has had so many positive comments. Councilwoman Hildebran went on a tour 
of the Recreation department improvements and was so impressed by the updates and thanked David 
Andersen. Councilwoman Hildebran took her grandson to the Friday night bowling and feels it is a great 
program. 
 
Mayor Watts recognized Cindy Stephens, who was newly appointed to the Valdese Planning Board. Mayor 
Watts also thanked Town Clerk Jessica Lail for what she does for Council.  
 
Councilman Barus went to the newly elected official's class and enjoyed it. Councilman Barus thanked 
everyone who worked on the Newsletter and Assistant Town Manager/CFO Bo Weichel for all he did.   
 
ADJOURNMENT:  At 6:46 p.m., there being no further business to come before Council, Councilwoman 
Hildebran made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Councilwoman Lowman.  The vote was unanimous. 
 
The next meeting is a regularly scheduled meeting on Monday, March 6, 2023, 6:00 p.m., Valdese Town 
Hall. 
 
___________________________________                                   ___________________________________ 
        Town Clerk        Mayor 
 
jl  


